
  January 17, 2024 

 
- Construction Notice - 

Peninsula Road Improvements (Phase 1) 
 

 
Please be advised that Hazelwood Construction Services Inc., working on behalf of the District of 
Ucluelet, will be completing street upgrades in your area starting January 23, 2024. 
 

Construction works include: 
 

- Storm system replacement 
- New protected bike track 
- Traffic calming curb extensions 
- Crosswalk safety improvements 
- Relocation of road centerline  
- Landscaping and hardscaping improvements 

 
To assist with construction, traffic control along Peninsula Road will be Single Lane Alternating Traffic 
(each side taking turns through the construction zone). Some limited local road closures with detours 
will be required. Access for local residents and businesses within the construction area will be provided. 
 

ALL BUSINESSES WILL REMAIN OPEN DURING CONSTRUCTION 
 

Every effort will be made to keep local disruptions to a minimum. Construction signs will be posted and 
flag persons will be on duty to assist with the traffic flow. Please exercise caution, obey all signage 
placed for your safety and follow the directions of the flag persons on duty. If you have young children, 
please advise them of the dangers and limited visibility of heavy equipment and trucks. 
 
Construction works are expected to be completed by Summer 2024. For the latest information and 
project updates, please visit our current construction project website at: 

 
www.ucluelet.ca/community/district-capital-projects/peninsula-road 

 

If you have any questions, or require further information regarding this project, the following people will 
be available to assist you: 

 

Hazelwood 
Sue Bassett 

Project Manager 
250-716-1940 

sbassett@hazelwood.ca 

District of Ucluelet 
James MacIntosh 

Director of Engineering 
250-726-7744 

jmacintosh@ucluelet.ca 

McElhanney 
Sean O’Connor 

Contract Administrator 
778-762-0663 

socoonnor@mcelhanney.com 

 

We thank you in advance for your cooperation and understanding during this construction period.  



    January 17, 2024 

- Construction Notice - 
Peninsula Road Improvements (Phase 1) 

 

General Considerations  

• While there will be delays during peak travel times, through traffic will be permitted on Peninsula Road.  

o Traffic will be Single Lane Alternating Traffic (each side taking turns through the construction zone). 

• Travel speeds will be lower in the construction zone and there will be some restrictions on turning from time to time. 

• Pedestrians - when present, priority is to be given through the site by TCP or qualified personnel. 

• Cyclists - when present, are to either (1) dismount and travel through work zone as pedestrian or (2) take the lane and travel 

ahead of vehicles when directed by TCP or qualified personnel. 

• Typical hours of work for this project will be Monday to Friday, 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM (weather & conditions permitting), with work 

after hours and weekends as required. 

• Construction noise and vibration should be expected during working hours. 

• If you live in the area and have young children, please advise them of the dangers of construction and the limited visibility of 

heavy equipment and trucks. 

• All businesses will remain open during construction. 

 


